
 

OFFICIAL 

ALDERLEY EDGE COMMMUNITY PRIAMRY SCHOOL 

GOVERNING BOARD 

chair@aecps.org 01625 704510  www.aecps.org 

 

Precis of the Full Governing Board meeting held on 24th November 2022 

 

The Full Governing Board met in school on 24th November 2022. Minutes of the meeting will be published on the 

school website in due course. Key topics that were addressed were as follows: 

Membership 

The autumn term brings the election of Chair and Vice Chair of the Governing Body and for 2022-23 Wendy Davies 

has been elected as Chair of the Governing Body and Nick Hughes was elected as Vice Chair. It was also agreed that 

two long standing members of the Board whose terms of office were due to expire would extend their tenure as 

governors. 

Finance and School Budget 

The Board received an update from Tom Williams (Chair of the Assets Committee) regarding the financial position of 

the school over the next three years. The arrangements for the completion of the SFVS (Schools Financial Value 

Standards) were confirmed and the Manual of Internal Financial Procedures (MIFP) was reviewed and approved. 

School Performance 

An update was received from Nick Hughes (Chair of the Teaching and Learning Committee) on the SATs results and 

whole school performance data. All information relating to the SATs results can be found on the school website. 

Safeguarding 

The positive results of the recent safeguarding audit were discussed and celebrated. The school received excellent 

feedback from the audit with many areas of best practice highlighted. This audit serves to confirm that safeguarding 

continues to remain the school’s absolute priority. Relevant polices were also reviewed and approved. 

Governor Visits 

Governors received updates from recent link monitoring visits on Safeguarding and agreed forthcoming visits for the 

spring term 2023. 

Wellbeing 

The wellbeing of staff, students and the whole school community remains a priority for the Board and the SLT. An 

update was provided by the Headteacher. The Board discussed how they can support the school in maintaining 

wellbeing. 

 

If you would like to discuss any matters arising from this precis, or indeed any other matter regarding the work of the 

Governing Board please do not hesitate to contact the Chair of Governors, Wendy Davies on chair@aecps.org . 
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